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August 27, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits the Office of Risk Management’s response to the budget proviso tied to the 2015-2016 biennial budget. This proviso report pursuant to Ordinance 17941, Section 122, P1 provides the Office of Risk Management’s plan for implementation of the recommendations included in the King County 2013 Performance Audit.
“Of this appropriation, $250,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a plan for implementation of the recommendations included in the King County 2013 Performance Audit of the Office of Risk Management and a motion that approves the plan and the motion is passed by the council. The motion shall reference the subject matter, the proviso's ordinance, ordinance section and proviso number in both the title and body of the motion. 

The plan shall provide information, with specific timelines, on how the office of risk management will fully implement the recommendations in the King County 2013 Performance Audit of the Office of Risk Management including, but not limited to:
A. The schedule for implementation of enterprise risk management in all county departments and agencies, regardless of risk priority, as called for in Audit Recommendation 2;

B. The annual performance targets for reducing non-transit vehicle accidents as called for in Audit Recommendation 3; and

C. The annual safety retraining program and documented program criteria based on transit agencies best practices as called for in Audit Recommendation 5.
The executive must file the plan and motion required by this proviso by August 1, 2015, in the form of a paper original and an electronic copy with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers, the council chief of staff, the policy staff director and the lead staff for the government accountability and oversight committee, or its successor.”
This effort supports the King County Strategic Plan goal of Financial Stewardship through proactive risk identification, assessment, and treatment. These efforts are expected to decrease the impact of high-cost, low-frequency claims, which would enable King County to address new and unique challenges in the areas of operational, reputational, strategic, compliance, and financial risk; and to preserve its assets in the public interest. 
It is estimated that this report and the analysis of its underlying data required 63 staff hours to produce, costing $3,654.
If you have any questions about this report or the risk management program, please contact Jennifer Hills by phone at 206-263-2238, or by email at Jennifer.Hills@kingcounty.gov
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council  

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office
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